Regular Meeting of the Community Preservation Panel March 5, 2014
Present:  Chair MacCormick, Jeff Blum, Dan DiSanto, Ed Easter, and Claire Morehouse

Others Present:  Clerk Ann Balloni, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Zoning Board of Appeals Chair John Dentes, Planning Board member Pat Foser, Tom DeWitt, Brian Brown, Peter Trowbridge, and James Button

Call to Order:  Chair MacCormick called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

Minutes:  On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Blum, the Community Preservation Panel approved the February 5, 2014 minutes.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

No Announcements

Changes to the Agenda:  New Business will be conducted before Old Business

New Business

Application #14-07 from the Village of Aurora for two village signs.

Chair MacCormick noted that the Village is not required to submit applications for review, but the Panel was willing to review Application #14-07 and offer an opinion.  
Village Historian, Dr. Schwab, explained the color scheme, maroon and gold, the Federal door style including the arched fan top (which resembles a rising sun or a stagecoach wheel depending on who is looking at it), 3 dimensional recessed plywood effect, vinyl lettering and approximately 6 feet in height.  

Mr. Blum questioned the color scheme as it has no relation to other signs in the village.  Dr. Schwab replied that the same design and color would be used throughout the village on markers denoting historic homes.   

The CPP deemed the application incomplete due to lack of exact dimensions and no site plan.

On motion by Easter, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP voted to table their discussion of Application #14-07 until the application is complete and approval is received from the New York State Department of Transportation.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Application #14-10 from Wells College for construction of a terrace at 170 Main St. (Tax Map #182.13-1-33)  

Peter Trowbridge, landscape architect for Wells College, presented the plans to the CPP.  The new terrace includes:
· ADA compliant entrance to the chapel
· Pedestrian friendly walkways

· Patio

· Possibility for community, as well as, college functions

· Lighted walkways, though the lights will not be visible from Main St
· Low stone walls

· Gas generated fire pit

Discussion ensued regarding removing a 100+ year old European Beech tree from the site.  Village Historian, Dr. Schwab, submitted reports documenting the tree’s history, health, and current status.  Though the tree is recognized as having a fungus, Dr. Schwab stated the problem is treatable.  

Wells College representative Brian Brown also submitted documentation on the condition of the tree and, upon consulting with Wells groundskeepers, determined the tree is unsafe due to falling branches and should be removed.  
Keith Vanderhye, an ISA Certified Arborist, submitted a report received March 4, 2014, which noted significant health issues including:

· Large portions of the canopy are dead or broken away

· Portions of the buttress roots and lower trunk have been colonized by bleeding canker

· Portions of the scaffold trunks have visible scarring with dead and recessed bark

· Lack of care, such as: inadequate pruning, no evidence of mulch, and lack of proper soil/substantial organic matter

Wells College president, Tom DeWitt, questioned if the village denied the removal of the tree, would the village be willing to take on the liability.  Dr. Schwab and Chair MacCormick both conceded the safety problem but noted that, had the tree been better taken care of through the years, it might not have been an issue.  The CPP recommended planting new trees to provide needed shade.
On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Blum, the CPP approved Application #14-11 as submitted.

AYES:  Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried.
Chair MacCormick issued a Certificate of Appropriateness.

Old Business

Village Landmarks:  The CPP and Dr. Schwab continued the discussion of updating the list of designated village landmarks.  Dr. Schwab submitted materials describing buildings for consideration from 1810-1830, houses greater than 175 years old, possible Indigenous burial sites, and consideration of a landmark tree program.

On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Easter, the CPP voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:25pm.
AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk
